
Friends Of Oil Creek Minutes 

February 4, 2021  

Zoom Meeting 
Meeting was called to order by Peg Sims, President at 6:00  PM  

I. Members present:   Rob McCall, Amy Douthett, Peg Sims, Libby Culbertson, John 
Kolojejchick, Keith Cubbon, Bruce Getsinger, Rebecca Beach, Peter Fritzpatrick, Laura Anna, 
and Dave Halllman. Absent:   Jodi Lewis and Joe Smith 

II. Treasurer's Report Laura gave the report. We have $26, 291.20 in our account 
and  $600.80 in the imprest account. Deposits  of 2021-$855.00  for membership;$355.00 from. 
donations;$50.00  in memorials. Laura is looking into a way to get a more concise report from 
PPFF. 

III. The Park Manager’s report- Dave is without a staff. He is doing everything on his own. 
As of now, he is managing, but he feels it will catch up soon. The solar project at the ski hut is 
being fixed by the state. 

IV. Committee Reports: 
A.  OTHG-Dave and Laura were able to explain that the OTHG does give specific invoices 
which are passed on to PPFF .The invoices are faxed to the Park from the stores which then goes 
to PPFF. We had had some discussion on the need to review the invoices. As it stands, we are 
able to access the invoices if need be. 
B. Membership- On our website, there are two places to mail memberships which makes it 
confusing. John will fix it. 
C. Greenways- no report  
D. Ski Trail- It has been a decent winter Peg reports. Things were going well until the ATV 
broke. It is being repaired. 
E. Marketing/Publicity- Dan Weaver will send the proofs of the brochure so we can bring it 
up to date and have more printed. 
F. Orphan Wells- After the plugging of wells at Pioneer, money was left. It will be applied 
to more Pioneer plugging. Apparently, new environmental concerns within the national 
government will make plugging more of a priority.   
G. Newsletter- Winter newsletter is being worked on. 
H. Chamber- Thank you to the Chamber for the use of their Zoom account. Rebecca is no 
longer affiliated with the Chamber, but she will continue to organize the Zoom meetings. 
I. Races- OC100- Tom Jennings has begun plans with the hopes of having the race this 
year. The proposed date is October 15 
J. Biathlon -Plans are indefinite as they will follow the PA biathlon’s recommendations due 
to virus concerns. 
K. Chicks- With the uncertainty of the virus, there probably will not be a 2021 Chicks 

V. Old Business: 
VI. New Business: 

VII. Adjournment: 7:00. Next meeting March 4, probably Zoom 

    


